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Our most exciting news is that all 10 of TSF’s12th grade English language students passed the Cambodian national exam, required to attend higher education institutions.  These students were well-prepared after attending TSF’s English Language Program for the past several years. They have now joined the first cohort of TSF’s10 sponsored college students who started university courses last year, and have begun attending college in Phnom Penh.  These students are the first in their families – and among the first in their rural village – to ever attend college.  (See TSF’s Winter 2005 newsletter for additional details on the college sponsorship program (link #1).)

The English Language Program’s teaching staff is now participating in a tremendous six-week professional development opportunity.  Two American professors from Seattle, experts in teaching teachers how to provide instruction in English as a Second Language (ESL), are providing daily morning training sessions for all staff and then team-teaching with individual staff members in the afternoons.  The professors are volunteering their time and expertise; TSF paid only for their airfare.
We now have 529 students in the English Language Program, and 138 participating in the Khmer literacy school.  We are in the process of hiring two new teachers for the English Language Program, which has a new program director.  Mam Sary, who also heads TSF’s computer training program, is Acting Head of the English program.  The director of the Australia Center for Education, based in Phnom Penh, is assisting us by interviewing the new teacher candidates.  Her expertise will be invaluable in ensuring quality hires.  After this round of hiring, we will have 10 Cambodian teachers for the English program.   See TSF’s Summer 2006 newsletter for short profiles of the two Khmer literacy school teachers (link #2).
Our November progress report will highlight profiles of individual students participating in these language programs.  They are exceedingly grateful for the education they are able to access with the support of TSF and its donors.  

